Annex 1

Salford City Council

Proposed Changes to the Council’s Statement of Community Involvement

June 2009

Background

The Statement of Community Involvement was adopted in March 2008. Since then there have been a number of changes to the processes to be followed in the production of Local Development Documents. 

In June 2008 the Government issued a revised Planning Policy Statement 12 on the subject of Local Spatial Planning and also revised the associated regulations (The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) (Amendment) regulations 2008).  Amongst other things these altered the production process for Development Plan Documents.  

Further, in November 2008, the Planning Act 2008 gained royal assent.  This Act, amongst other things, alters the production process for the Statement of Community Involvement and removes the need for Sustainability Appraisals of Supplementary Planning Documents.  The regulations associated with this Act – The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2009 – came into effect on 6th April 2009. 

In the light of the legislative changes outlined above it is considered necessary to update the Statement of Community Involvement so that it is consistent with the new legislation and so that Local Development Document production remains in conformity with the Statement of Community Involvement
This version of the Statement of Community Involvement therefore sets out the changes to the Statement of Community Involvement that are necessary as a result of the new Planning Policy Statement 12, the amendments to relevant regulations and The Planning Act 2008.  It also includes some minor factual amendments to aid general understanding. The text to be removed is shown in red and the text to be added is hightlighted in yellow.
These proposed alterations simply reflect procedural changes resulting from the new Planning Policy Statement, revised regulations and the Planning Act and do not amend in anyway the nature of community involvement and consultation set out in the original Statement of Community Involvement.

These changes are subject to a period of public consultation which will last for 6 weeks starting Friday 17th July and ending Thursday 27th August 2009.  Comments received during this period will be taken into account in producing a revised Statement of Community Involvement.

